May 13, 2025
								
Laura Taylor Walsh 
Baltimore, MD 21211 

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force

TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee

FROM: Laura Taylor Walsh 

Dear Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee:
My name is Laura Taylor Walsh and I am a resident of Baltimore City District 14. I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036 - Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force, and urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments.
I have been a Baltimore City resident since 2018 and have grown to cherish this city deeply. Baltimore is a city where people show up for one another. We have grit and understand that if we want to improve our communities, the impetus is on us to join together and take action. This is evident in Baltimore’s flourishing nonprofit sector, community arts programs, and mutual aid initiatives that dot the city. City homeowners understand that their steep property taxes are the price they pay in exchange for the upkeep of the city they love. We Baltimore residents would also like to count on our most powerful and wealthy property owners, our Eds and Meds, to make monetary contributions to the city which recognize the enormous amounts of resources, services, and people power Baltimore City provides them.  
Baltimore City’s Department of Finance estimates that the 14 nonprofits in the current PILOT agreement use about $47.6 million worth of municipal services a year after deducting community benefits and contributions they make to the City. By this calculation, these nonprofits underpay the city by $41 million annually. This $41 million shortfall is the equivalent of 72 miles of road repair, 480 teachers and librarians, or preventing 15,000 evictions every year. As a current city renter and housing justice advocate, this eviction prevention measure is extremely important to me. Baltimore City renters deserve greater measures of housing security. The fact that 14 wealthy nonprofits could come together to dramatically reduce the city’s homelessness and housing insecurity issues should be impetus enough for this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments. 
Luckily, Baltimore has other cities to look to for an example of this funding model in practice. The model we propose is borrowed from Boston, in which 21 private universities and 15 hospitals paid $35.7 million to the City of Boston. Additionally in New Haven, Yale University alone contributes $22.5 million a year which is 3.5 times more than 15 of our institutions combined. As a remote employee of Yale, I am proud to be employed by a University that contributes to the community that provides it with such a wealth of resources. I hope I can one day also be proud of Hopkins, UMMC, Mercy Medical Center, and the other anchor institutions that I share my Baltimore home with. 

Again, I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely, 
Laura Taylor Walsh  
